FALLSVIEW CASINO TRIP - May 28, 2016

This was my first trip with TEGSA to the Fallsview casino. So anticipation was sky high as we could judge by everyone gathering at Commander Blvd well before the meeting time.

The bus arrived promptly at 9 am and we all were given the refund as we boarded the bus systematically.

Violet Monteiro welcomed everyone and the customary prayer for a safe trip and good luck was then said. At the very start we could tell that this was an upbeat group with a lot of laughter and jokes and the movie that was on the screen had to be discontinued!!

The well thought of lunch packs were then distributed and the inevitable game began ably managed by Carol.

In 2 hours we were at the casino and all darted out to try their luck. After gambling to our hearts content some came back with a large 'L' on their foreheads but there was a big winner amongst us.

Before we knew it everybody was heading back to the bus for the return trip.

Most of us forgot our woes by the performance of some very talented singers who kept us entertained right through our return.

A huge thank you to Violet and her team for planning, organizing, shopping and preparing for this wonderful and successful trip. We look forward to having some more of these trips.

Dora Noronha